
 Projects Funded In The Community 
 
Over the last year, several groups within the Dinas Powys and Sully areas have successfully been 
awarded funding through Welsh Water’s Community Fund. Read more about these groups here.  
 
The Community Fund is a chance for communities to boost fundraising efforts for good causes in their 
area. If you live in an area where work is taking place – and you’re fundraising for projects to benefit 
the community – you could receive funding from Welsh Water up to a value of £1,000. Find out more 
here. 
 
DINAS POWYS AND SULLY GROUPS OBTAIN WELSH WATER FUNDING  
 
Four groups in Dinas Powys and Sully have recently obtained funding through Welsh Water’s 
Community Fund, which was launched to give something back to the communities that we are 
investing in. Here are some of the groups that have benefited from this fund.  
 
SULLY 
 
Sully Village Group 
 
In February Sully Village Group obtained funding to install beach clean 
stations as part of their beach clean project. Hannah Bevan Mohaffel 
of Sully Village Group said: ”The group will work with Sully School to 
design the graphics for the beach clean station and we will use local 
printing and builder to print the graphics and install the station.  We 
look forward to doing this and involving our whole community in our 
efforts to keep Sully Beach clean.” 
 
Lavernock Community Library  

Lavernock Community Library successfully secured funding to install a 

bookshelf mural sign which will help promote the library. Richard Thomas 

from Lavernock Community Library said:” The money will be spent to create 

a bookshelf mural sign along the length of the building, adding colour and 

interest to the library and increasing visitor numbers to our library”.  

 
 
 
 
Lavernock NR Volunteer (part of The Wildlife Trust S Wales) 
 
Lavernock NR Volunteer (part of The Wildlife Trust South Wales) which 
is based at Lavernock Point in Sully, secured funding in [date]. The 
money secured will be used to improve the local footpath network and 
purchase tools which will help volunteers with their work.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.dwrcymru.com/en/Community-Fund.aspx
https://www.dwrcymru.com/en/Community-Fund.aspx


DINAS POWYS 
 
1st Dinas Powys Scout Group 
 
1st Dinas Powys Scout Group have recently been renovating their scout 
hall. To help with this, they applied through our Community Fund and 
successfully secured funding which will go towards installing a new wood 
floor in the main community room. This community room is used by Cubs, 
Scouts, Guides as well as other not for profit community organisations. 
David Davies, Chairman of 1st Dinas Scout Group said, “The fund will help 
complete our community room, opening the hall to more community use 
and ensure our scout hall is sustainable for the next future generation’s 
needs.” 
 
 
Murch Bowling Club 
 
Murch Bowling Club secured funding in February.  The money will be 
used to convert an outside grassed area which will include outside 
tables and chairs and provide an area where members and friends can 
watch the activities taking place on the bowling green.  
 
 
Want to find out more? 
If you would like to find out more about our Community Fund and how 
you can apply, visit www.dwrcymru.com/Community-Fund  
 

http://www.dwrcymru.com/Community-Fund

